

## **M**EMO

To: Age Friendly Advisory Committee

From: Deputy Clerk & Accessibility Coordinator

Date: October 16, 2024

**Subject:** Resource to the Committee

I am pleased to welcome Nancy Ewan, Executive Director of the Elliot Lake Family Health Team, as a new resource for our committee. Nancy has expressed a strong interest in contributing to our efforts, especially as the Family Health Team moves forward with several age-friendly services.

As you may know, the Family Health Team took over the Age-Friendly Checks-In program during the COVID-19 pandemic. This vital program was established to reach out to our most vulnerable community members through daily phone calls or emails, ensuring they received the support they needed during challenging times.

Collaborating with Nancy and the Family Health Team will be extremely beneficial as we work to enhance age-friendly initiatives in our community.

Respectfully submitted,

Amanda Laurence